MSI Board of Directors Meeting

Bath YMCA

3/5/15
Present:  Betsy Perron, John Smith, Leanne Gravel, Nicole Viele, Fritz Homans, 

Lia Langveld, Jay Morissette, Bob Russell 

The April meeting will be on the 2nd Thursday, April 9, at Waterville, time 

TBD.  TPC to meet beforehand.  [Post- meeting announcement: TPC MEETING  scheduled for 3/23 @ KVY 5-9pm]
Finance:

Checking Account Balance: 

2/28/14  $40,251.41

2/28/15  $61,701.76

This reflects a difference of $21,000, but at this time last year we had not received the check from Bowdoin for about $10,000.  According to Jim Willis, we are about $11,000 ahead of last year at this time.

Zones Committee: 

Mary Ellen Tynan is finalizing the information and posting it on the website. 

She will be at JO's to register swimmers. 

The package price for zones participants is $575 for 11 and over swimmers. This 

includes all gear transportation hotel and food. For each 10 and under swimmer 

plus one parent,  the package price is $1100 and includes all gear 

transportation hotel and food. 

TPC: 

in some 13-14 events at JO's,  there are not enough swimmers to run full 

consolation heats. Question has been put to the coaches asking should we have 

consolation heats even if they're not full. 

For late JO entries, there will be a $100 fine, which must be paid before 

swimmers are allowed in the water at the meet. Mary Ellen Tynan will keep track 

with assistance from the meet director and will follow up with coaches to make 

sure everyone is in compliance. 

For future discussion at the TPC: 

• "Seniors/open" vs "15 and over". At winter 

championship meets ( as in summer championship meets), should these events be classified as "15 and Over" ?

• At future Junior Olympics, do we want to give seniors the choice to opt out 

of receiving an actual award? 

For discussion at the TPC & HOD meeting: 

Should we switch to a positive check-in procedure at swim meets? 

Officials: 

The Officials Committee has been meeting on a regular basis. There will be new 

radios in use at Junior Olympics. The website is being updated with new 

information for officials. There will be an all-day officials clinic on May 9 

covering all levels of officiating. 

The Junior Olympic meet is well covered by officials and Nicole is making the 

officials' job assignment list. The mailing list has been updated and we will be 

recruiting new officials at Junior Olympics and Junior Olympic trials. 

Officials working a certain number of sessions at Junior Olympics can be 

reimbursed by MSI for the purchase of Maine swimming officials shirts. 

Next year the procedure for observed high school meets will be streamlined. 

Diversity and Inclusion: 

John attended the Eastern Zone Diversity phone conference on FEB 10.  The call consisted of 7 Diversity Chairs and Miriam Lynch – Eastern Zone 

Diversity and Inclusion Coordinator. Based on the discussion at this meeting, John suggests that MSI does the following: 

1.  Include links to Eastern Zone Diversity and Inclusion page in 

drop down link on MSI website found at: 

http://www.easternzoneswimming.org/diversity.html 

2. Establish an outreach fund for swimmers who may need assistance 

and broadcast to ALL USA teams.  This is a link to the New England Swimming 

Inclusion page which we can use as example: 

http://www.teamunify.com/SubTabGeneric.jsp?team=lscnes&_stabid_=76339 

3. Promote the Make a Splash organization. 

4. Participate in the “Check the Box” program.  Making sure 

ethnicity is checked off on ALL USA Registrations.  (please read Check the box 

letter). 

5. Send representative to Eastern Zone Meeting May 9 VA Beach 

6. Send representative to Eastern Zone Camp and Summit – University 

of Maryland College Park JUNE 25-28 

Safety: 

All safety incident reports  [filed for incidents that occur at practice and at meets] should be sent directly to John Smith and to USA Swimming. If you fill out a form on the computer it will automatically send to USA swimming and John Smith. John will keep the reports on file for 2 years.
MPA: 

Betsy Perron will be attending the Maine Principals' Association swim coach 

meeting on March 8. 

Fall HOD and Swimposium: 

On September 12, there will be an HOD and coaches' meeting at Bath or Bowden. A  USA Swimming representative may 

also visit in the afternoon. A dinner will follow that evening. 

The Swimposium will be held on September 13 at Bowdoin College. New England swimming is invited. Frank Keefe has been secured as the coach. David Benzel is available and we are trying to secure him to present his program "Parents into Partners". Elizabeth Beisel is available and we are trying to secure her as the athlete. There will be workshops for officials with a United States swimming trainer as well as programming for parents, coaches and athletes. 

United States Swimming is dedicating a large sum of money to support the 

Swimposium. Maine Swimming will pay the balance of the costs, which will be 

covered by entry fees. 

Team Recognition:

Not quite at 50%; goal is 80%. Teams have until March 31 to get Team Recognition status and receive financial incentive.  Betsy will keep up the pressure.

New Business:

At Junior Olympics, the University of Maine will not allow teams to provide 

concessions due to insurance reasons but they will allow us to make requests for 

what we would like them to serve.  We have asked that they serve healthier food 

options this year. 

Teams have been assigned jobs for Junior Olympics. At Junior Olympics, there 

will be senior bios listed in the program and on Sunday night, the seniors will 

be asked to stand around the edge of the pool for recognition. 

The annual banquet will be held on Sunday, April 12 at 1 PM at the Green Ladle.  

The Spring HOD meeting will be on May 2 at Ellsworth. 

We need to create a nominating committee comprised of one Board of Director 

member,  one member who is not on the Board of Directors and the General Chair Ex-Officio.

USA registrations need to include the middle name not just the middle initial. 

Next year during the registration process, swimmers will need to show their 

birth certificate to their team registrar. 

In the future, Mary Ellen Tynan would like team registrations to include the 

following information: the team safe sport representative, the team registrar, the 

team athlete representative, and the meat entry coordinator. Betsy will ask teams 

to send this information by April 10 and to please update this information 

annually when they be register their club. 

